
        
           

On behalf of the City of Greenbelt, Maryland (Greenbelt), the City of College Park, 
Maryland (College Park), and the Town of Landover Hills, Maryland (Landover Hills), we submit 
the following comments in response to the Notice of Availability of the Draft Environmental 
Impact Statement (DEIS) and Draft Section 4(f) Evaluation for the Baltimore-Washington 
Superconducting Maglev Project (SCMAGLEV). 86 Fed. Reg. 6,643. Greenbelt, College Park, and 
Landover Hills staunchly oppose the SCMAGLEV. The project would cost billions of dollars 
subsidized by the public while providing benefits to only a small group of people who are wealthy 
enough to afford its high fares and fortunate enough to live near one of its stations. Greenbelt, 
College Park, Landover Hills, and other Prince George’s County residents, who would be subject to 
the greatest impacts from the project, would receive none of its benefits. On the contrary, the 
project would harm human health and the environment, destroy parkland, compromise the integrity 
of the Greenbelt National Historic Landmark, and reduce residents’ quality of life. Furthermore, the 
negative impacts from the SCMAGLEV would disproportionately fall on environmental justice 
communities along the proposed routes.

The DEIS and Draft Section 4(f) Evaluation are woefully insufficient and do not provide 
the public or the Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) with the opportunity to meaningfully 
review and consider the project’s impacts, especially because the DEIS fails to provide sufficient 
information to support the selection of the two route alignments under consideration. There has 
been no confirmation of the professional and scientific integrity of the discussions and analyses 
presented in the DEIS. Additionally, the FRA has failed to provide a National Historic 
Preservation Act Section 110(f) evaluation, and no Clean Water Act Section 404 permit 
application for the project has been made public. 
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evaluation of all reasonable alternatives based on a proper purpose and need, sound science, 
sufficient information, and a true opportunity for public review and comment. 
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CITY OF COLLEGE PARK 

Patrick L. Wojahn 

Mayor 
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Mayor 

Vice-Mayor 

TOWN OF LANDOVER HILLS 

J seph P. Williams 

ouncilmember, Ward 1 

�·/<)M,/UA, KathlenD. Walker 
Councilmember, Ward 2 

JicMM �JtnL'q�) 
Mavis Bullard 

Councilrnember, Ward 3 
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cc: Senator Ben Cardin 

Senator Chris Van Hollen 

Congressman Steny Hoyer 

Secretary Pete Buttigieg, DOT

Governor Larry Hogan 

Senator Paul Pinsky 

Delegate Erek Barron 

Delegate Anne Healey 

Delegate Alonzo Washington 

Delegate Nicole Williams 

Prince George's County Executive Angela Alsobrooks 

Prince George's County Council Chair Calvin Hawkins 

Prince George's County Council Member  Todd Turner 

Mr. Brandon Bratcher, FRA 


	5.24.21 SCMAGLEV_Comments_Cover Letter_Final
	3 pager2021-05-19 SCMAGLEV_ Comments_Cover Letter - 05 24 21
	Pages from 2021-05-19 SCMAGLEV_ Comments_Cover Letter of 6
	ccs_2021-05-19 SCMAGLEV_ Comments_Cover Letter - 05 24 21

	Landover Hills signatures update



